
 

 

Uniform Update 13 June 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am writing with a further update on planned uniform changes for September 2024. 

At Tupton Hall School we care passionately about our students, families and our communities 
where they live. We are committed to providing a high quality education for them all, and set 
high expectations and high standards that we believe will support our students to achieve. In 
addition, when we receive feedback from our communities, we will listen. 

School conducted a uniform consultation with parents and carers in April 2024, and the feedback 
provided confirmed that a school uniform is important to you (Scored 4.14/5) and that 
standardised uniform items could promote equality across all of our children (Scored 3.53/5). 

Following sharing the news about the introduction of a standard trouser and skirt for September 
2024 there has been significant concern raised by families about the costs of these items 
compared to cheaper high street items. 

This was recognised when planning the changes, and therefore the first item was offered free 
of charge. Feedback from our communities has focussed on the cost of additional trousers and 
skirts to equip their children for the school week. In light of this feedback, it has been decided 
that additional trousers or skirts (up to 2 more) that are required by families, can be purchased 
for a cost of £10 each, irrespective of size or fit. Therefore, if parents and carers decide that 2 
trousers or skirts are required, each one will have cost £5 and if 3 are required each one will 
have cost £6.66. When sourcing costs of school trousers from supermarkets this would be a 
highly competitive price against any of these retailers. School will cover the cost of any shortfalls 
with our suppliers. 

By doing this during the next academic year this will provide an opportunity for us to build up 
our ‘pre-loved’ stock and organise routines to distribute out to those that need it the most. We 
will review this next year in readiness for the 2025-6 academic year. 

I hope that this feedback demonstrates to you that school has listened to your feedback and 
offered a workable solution that ensures that we can secure high standards of uniform for 
September 2024, whilst not creating additional financial pressures for our families. 

A copy of our uniform guide is on the school website as confirmation of expectations for 
September 2024. 

Yours faithfully 

        
Mr A J Knowles       
Headteacher         


